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Hi

I just wanted to follow up with photos showing how hard it is to see around the curve with cars parked on both sides
for the kids. You really have to get out in the street.
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Alex Hagen



Ahagen1987@gmail.com



> On Sep 5, 2023, at 9:46 AM, Alex Hagen <ahagen1987@gmail.com> wrote:

> 

> ﻿Hi

> 

> I am wondering when the agenda for the September 13th meeting will come out? I would like to have a topic added for discussion please. I am requesting a traffic calming speed bump be added on North Owen Drive on the curve in front of Lucia crest park. This is a major commuter corridor for not only work traffic, but Hilldale traffic and Major park traffic. There is soccer practice 3-4 days a week, soccer games most Saturdays and Sunday’s and lots of neighborhood and outside family’s that frequent the park. I have concerns with this being a connector road between Blackhawk/university and Hilldale, traffic is constantly speeding through this location and I have witnessed first hand numerous close calls with kids crossing. I have tried to work with the Madison Ped/bike program to get one added but they won’t add one, so I am hoping I can talk to the commission about having 1 or 2 added. I know there is a job on Owen just up the road that was delayed until next year that this could be tied into as well. Please let me know if this can be added, I am planning to attend the meeting to advocate for this location as this is years in the making of addressing this location. I have also spoken with multiple neighbors that feel the same way.

> 

> Thanks for your time

> 

> Alex Hagen

> 

> Ahagen1987@gmail.com
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